
LAWRENCE PARK TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING 

 
6:00 p.m.                                                           June 26, 2019                           4230 Iroquois Avenue 
 

In Attendance:  Commissioner J. Cabaday, Commissioner F. Mussett, Commissioner E. Gerardine, Secretary C. 

Cunningham 

Visitors signed in to speak: Bonita Herman, Dale Durst, Jim VanDyne, Suzanne Garman 

Visitors: Mary Medwid, Joe Golden, Lori Duska, Charles Curtis, Robert Gindlesperger, Pete Ogden, Rebecca 

Arner  

 
President J.  Cabaday called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.   The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was 
performed. 
 
Public Comment:  
-Bonita Herman from the Lawrence Park Garden Club spoke about the Blue Star Markers which are markers 
placed for men and women who have served our country.  On August 27, 2019 at 1 pm they will be having a 
ceremony placing a plaque at memorial park.  There will be approximately 75 people expected to attend.  The 
club is concerned about parking.  Ms. Herman thought that possibly they may be able to use the vacant church 
parking lot near the park.  Commissioner Cabaday said she would check with EMTA to see if they would be 
available to shuttle people from the park to possibly the school. Herman also asked about the Club replacing 
some of the old flower pots on Main Street.  Cabaday explained that the Township is working with the COG to 
obtain a grant for restoring Main Street so the Club may want to wait until the study is complete. 
-Dale Durst stated there has been large amounts of asphalt being shaken off the tires of the semi’s that are 
involved with the paving project.  Durst also questioned if a neighboring home applied for a permit for their 
fence. 
-Jim VanDyne spoke about the WQLN Broadcast due to be shown on Thursday 6/27/19. VanDyne also said there 
is a lot of high brush at the boat ramp.  Cabaday said she would talk to the maintenance crew about cutting it 
down.   
-Suzanne Garman presented to the Board, documented photos along with dates and times of the semi-trucks 
that are splattering large amounts of asphalt onto the streets, sidewalks, and front yards of residents.  Garman 
said she spoke with the project manager about these things as well as the high rate of speed that the trucks are 
running down the road.  Secretary Cunningham said the complaints had been sent to Joe Hosey, Vice President 
of Joseph McCormick alerting him of all the materials messing up the streets as well as private cars.  
 

Bills: 

Commissioner F. Mussett made a motion to pay bills as presented, Commissioner E. Gerardine seconded the 
motion and the motion was carried. 
 
Minutes: 

Commissioner E. Gerardine made a motion to approve the Minutes for 6/12/19 Commissioner F. Mussett 

seconded and the motion was carried. 

 

Old Business: Nothing to Report 

 

 

 

 



New Business: 

Commissioner J. Cabaday asked for a motion to approve Change Order #2 for Lakeside Drive Storm Sewer 

Rehabilitation. Commissioner F. Mussett made a motion to approve the Change Order #2, Commissioner E. 

Gerardine seconded and the motion was carried. 

 

Commissioner J. Cabaday asked for a motion to approve Payment #1 for the Lakeside Drive Storm Sewer 

Rehabilitation. Commissioner E. Gerardine made a motion to approve Payment #1, Commissioner F. Mussett 

seconded and the motion was carried. 

 

Commissioner J. Cabaday asked for a motion to approve the Legal Services Agreement for Bond Counsel.  

Commissioner E. Gerardine made a motion to approve Legal Services agreement for Bond Counsel, 

Commissioner F. Mussett seconded and the motion was carried. 

 

Commissioner J. Cabaday asked for a motion to approve the Legal Services Agreement for Solicitor.  

Commissioner F. Mussett made a motion to approve Legal Services Agreement for Solicitor, Commissioner E. 

Gerardine seconded and the motion was carried. 

 

Commissioner J. Cabaday asked for a motion to approve hiring Emily McLaughlin as Part-Time Crossing Guard 

at the rate of $13.70 per hour.  Commissioner E. Gerardine made a motion to hire Emily Mclaughlin as Part-Time 

Crossing Guard, Commissioner F. Mussett seconded and the motion was carried. 

 

Commissioner E. Gerardine made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m. Commissioner F. Mussett 

seconded and the motion was carried. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
Cindy Jo Cunningham 
Board of Commissioner’s Secretary 


